
Change in Direction of Traffic in the Municipal Lane 
between Nickie Street and Mahoney Avenue 

from Two-Way to One-Way Southbound 
Ward 27, York Humber 

 
(City Council on November 23, 24 and 25, 1999, adopted this Clause, without amendment.) 
 
The York Community Council recommends that: 
 
(1) the former City of York Uniform Traffic By-law Nos. 196-84 and 2958-94 be 

amended, to change the direction of traffic in the Municipal Lane between Nickle 
Street and Mahoney Avenue from two-way to one-way southbound; and 

 
(2) the appropriate City officials be authorized and directed to take the necessary 

action to give effect thereto. 
 
The York Community Council submits the following report (September 24, 1999) from the 
City Clerk: 
 
Purpose: 
 
To show results of a poll conducted of residents on Cobalt Street, Mahoney Avenue, 
Nickle Street and Sedan Avenue regarding a proposal to change the direction of traffic on the 
municipal lane between Nickle Street and Mahoney Avenue from two-way to one-way 
southbound. 
 
Funding Sources, Financial Implications and Impact Statement: 
 
None. 
 
Recommendation: 
 
For the consideration and direction of York Community Council. 
 
Council Reference: 
 
Clause No. 15(q) embodied in Report No. 7 of York Community Council 7. 
 
Background: 
 
York Community Council, at its meeting held on June 22, 1999 directed that the City Clerk 
conduct a poll of residents on Cobalt Street, Mahoney Avenue, Nickle Street and Sedan Avenue 
to determine interest regarding this proposal. 



Comments and/or Discussion and/or Justification: 
 
The following is a breakdown of the poll results, based on the number of replies returned: 
 
Total No. Polled:    193 
No. of Replies Received:   19 or 10% 
No. of Replies IN FAVOUR:   15or 79% 
No. of Replies NOT IN FAVOUR:  4 or 21% 
 
The following is an overall breakdown of responses, according to resident owners, non-resident 
owners and tenants:  
 

Group Polled Total # Polled No. of Replies 
Received 

No. of Replies in 
Favour (%) 

No. of Replies 
Opposed (%) 

Resident Owner      148    18 (12%)   14 (78%)    4 (22%) 

Non-Resident Owners          9      0     0    0 

Tenants        36      1 (3%)     1 (100%)    0 

TOTAL       193    19   15 (79%)    4 (21%) 

 
Comments from residents are on file. 
 
Conclusions: 
 
As noted above, the majority of residents, based on the responses received, are in favour of the 
proposal to change the direction of traffic on the portion of the municipal lane between 
Nickle Street and Mahoney Avenue from two-way to one-way southbound. 
 
Contact Name: 
 
Steve Brown, Transportation Services 
Tel: 392-2502 
Fax: 392-8504 



 


